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Term Dates  

Term 1 
4 Sept to 
27 Oct 
 
Term 2  
6 Nov to 
22 Dec 
 
Term 3  
8 Jan to 9 Feb 
 
Term 4  
19 Feb to 
22 March 
 
Term 5  
8 April to 
24 May 
 
Term 6  
3 June to 
22 July  
 
INSET days: 
4 September 
6 November 
22 December 
24 May 
22 July 
 
Other dates: 
Bank Holiday  
- 6 May 

This term’s school value is Friendship 

admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk  

CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY 
 

This week, we celebrated the achievements of: 
 

OTTERS CLASS  -   
MOLES CLASS  -  Flossie, Teresa and Bella 
HEDGEHOGS CLASS  -  Noah, Ruby, River and Tadhg 
 
This week’s best Attendance:    

Dear parents and carers 
 
We are really looking forward to welcoming Mrs Toomer back to school 
after the term break.  Mrs Toomer, Miss Baldwin and Mrs Fawkes will be 
teaching the class through the week to provide stability for the children 
with the excellent teaching and support that has been maintained during 
Mrs Toomer’s absence. 
 
We are very sad to be saying ‘Goodbye’ to Mrs Ridgway who is going off 
to pastures new after the holiday.  Mrs Ridgway has been a very valued 
team member during her time here, and has shared lots of early years 
expertise from which the children have really benefitted. 
 
Also, we say ‘farewell” again to Mrs Williams.  She kindly agreed to step 
back into her teaching role when she was needed, but she is now 
heading off on a truly exciting adventure, travelling Asia with her 
husband.  We are hoping to receive lots of news about their journey, and 
maybe a few postcards too!  Hopefully we will see Mrs Williams when she 
returns so that she can tell us all about her travels! 
 
We are so fortunate to have such a dedicated team who pull together so 
brilliantly to ensure that the children at Soudley School receive the best 
education and care possible, and we know that you as parents/carers 
really appreciate  and value them as much as we do. 
 
Wishing you all a restful holiday. 
 
Kind regards 
Mrs Davis, Mrs Fawkes 
and the Soudley School Staff 

mailto:admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk


MOLES CLASS 
 

DRAMA QUEENS’ 
SCHOOLS’ DANCE FESTIVAL 

AT WHITEMEAD PARK 



 
 

Moles Class 
 
Forest School’s Dance Festival 
 
Last Friday, Moles class proudly represented Soudley at the Forest School’s Dance Festival held at 
Whitemead Forest Park. 
 
The event, organised by Alan Beard, Dene Magna’s School Games Organiser, and facilitated by 
Drama Queens - a musical theatre company for children led by Ros Escott and team, brought 
some of our local schools together to showcase their love and enthusiasm for dance. 
 
A total of 150 pupils and 25 supportive adults gathered for a day filled with energy, joy and fun 
filled performances. 
 
The children learnt four separate dance routines to the iconic tunes “Dance the Night Away” from 
Barbie, “Revolting Children” from Matilda, “Footloose” from Footloose, and “Love is an Open 
Door” from Frozen. The energy and enthusiasm was so contagious that everyone (including the 
adults) were on their feet giving it their all. 
 
Highlighting individual flair, children were invited on stage to showcase their signature dance 
moves. Many children from Moles class confidently performed their unique moves to the 
cheering crowd, adding a personal touch to the festival. 
 
We are thrilled to share that Layla was awarded a rainbow ribbon for her outstanding 
perseverance and positive ‘have a go’ attitude - a true testament to the values we uphold at 
Soudley. 
 
The children were impeccably behaved and when asked about their favorite part of the day, they 
unanimously said “EVERYTHING!” 
 
I hope the children have enjoyed sharing their new moves and dance routines with you and we 
look forward to more opportunities to celebrate the creativity and talent within our school 
community. 

Miss Barton 
 
This week in Moles, we finished our ‘How to Train your Dragon’ book and learnt how to write a 
book review, and all the features a book review needs.  We reviewed the book and then watched 
the film and compared the film to the book and discovered that they are very different.  They 
have different stories, different characters, and different endings.  We then learnt about some 
persuasive writing techniques and wrote a persuasive text trying to convince our reader as to why 
either the book or film was better. 
 
In Art we finished our unit looking at cave art.  We looked this 
week as some of the handprint paintings seen in caves and leant 
about how in prehistoric times, cave people managed to paint like 
this.  We then had our own go at painting these ways and made 
two class cave wall hand print paintings using two techniques. 
 
I hope everyone has a lovely half term, and I look forward to seeing everyone again in the next 
term. 

Mr Martin 



 
 
Hedgehogs Class 
 
This week in Reception the children have enjoyed learning about Lunar 
(Chinese) New Year.  We learned that Chinese and other Asian people all 
over the world, including many here in the UK, celebrate at this time of 
the year to welcome in the Springtime and the start of another lunar year.  
We saw how the children help to clean the house to wash away any evil 
spirits, and the traditions they participate in to celebrate the festival.  
This included a fantastic Dragon Dance which the children loved, and we 
had a go at doing our own versions in the hall with scarfs and instruments!  
We also learned the story of the Chinese Zodiac, found out that 2024 is 
the year of the Dragon, and had fun finding out which animals represent 
our years of birth.  Finally, the children used amazing creativity and 
critical thinking skills to construct their own versions of a Chinese Dragon 
using recycled materials and craft items - I'm sure you will agree that 
these were fantastic! 
 
During child led learning time some children have loved making their own 
books in which they have drawn pictures, made up stories and used their 
phonic knowledge to begin to write some recognisable letters and words.  
The children have also extended their interest in modelling with recycled 
materials, making models of their own choosing.  This is a wonderful, 
holistic activity that helps to develop problem solving, maths, imagination, 
creative skills, turn taking and language.  Following an interest in torches, 
we also created a 'dark den' which supported the children in learning 
about light and dark (including making 'shadow puppets'), and story-telling. 
 
In literacy we have continued to look at the story 'Handa's Hen' and have 
been exploring the interesting vocabulary in the text such as 'fluttery 
butterflies' and 'peeping under the grain store'.  The children made up 
their own sentences using the descriptive words, for example 'a fluttery 
angel flies through the sky'....'I was peeping through the window and I saw 
a lion!'. 

Mrs Ridgway 
 
This week Year 1 and 2 children have finished our India topic.  We made 
India Fact Files - the children were really proud of their writing, and it 
was lovely to see them telling each other. 
 
In art, we made clay elephants, painting them to look like the decorated 
Indian elephants we have learnt about.  They are beautiful. 
 
In PHSE we learnt about medicine safety.  Please ask your children how 
they can keep themselves safe from harm and what they know about 
taking medicines safely. 
 
Finally …… Today we had a lovely relaxed morning painting and dancing.  
Thank you Years 1 and 2 for being so enthusiastic and fun to be with. 
 

Mrs Williams and the Hedgehogs Class Team 



 

 



 
 

Otters Class 
 
This week is Children's Mental Health Week.  In Otters we have taken the 
time to discuss mental health and what it is.  We discussed ways in which we 
can take care of our mental health, the children had so many ideas and 
really impressed me with their mature approach to the conversation. 
 
Children have this week finished writing their retelling of our graphic novel, 
'The Arrival'.  They have had to use the range of descriptive and cohesive 
devices that we have learnt this term.  I will assess this piece of writing 
against the writing criteria for their year group. 
 
In maths, Year 6 have continued to calculate with fractions.  They are adding 
mixed numbers (a whole number and a fraction) to fractions.  They have 
been using their multiplication knowledge to find common denominators 
before adding. 
 
Year 5 have completed their multiplication and division unit and have moved 
on to geometry.  Here they have looked at congruent shapes and translating 
shapes on a coordinates grid. 
 
Both of these units will continue after half term.  
 
In geography, children have started to compare two contrasting locations in 
South America; the Amazon Rainforest to Pampas Grasslands.  We will 
continue our study of South America next term, and will look at other 
contrasting locations, latitude and longitude and compass points. 
 
All children completed assessments this week in grammar and punctuation. 
The Year 6 children completed last year's SATS paper.  All Year 6 children 
have been given their results and should be able to let you know their 
results.  I was incredibly pleased with all of their results. 
 
Well done Otters for all of your hard work this term, it's been very busy! 
 
Have a great half term! 

Mrs Mclean 

 
 
In RE this half term Otters have studied ‘Jesus the Healer’ and explored the 
healing miracles performed by Jesus.  We began by thinking about what a 
miracle is and explored why Jesus performed them. Otters then looked in 
depth at a series of healing miracles including the Calming of the Storm, 
Jesus Heals the Paralysed Man, and the Man at Bethesda.  Afterwards Otters 
collectively discussed the different miracles and their meanings. Finally, 
Otters enjoyed working in groups to create their own miracles. They 
enthusiastically presented their stories to the rest of the class in the form of 
news reports, videos, podcasts. 

Miss Barton 



Things Happening at Soudley School 
Week Commencing 19 February 2024 

 

8am – 8.30am DAILY - BREAKFAST CLUB  
• £2.50 per child per day 

 
Mon  
 
Tues  3.15-4.15 pm Young Voices Choir Club (Years 3-6) 
 Year 6 SATs booster session 
 
Weds Lunchtime knitting club with Mrs Barnard for children in Moles Class 
 
Thurs  3.15-4.15 pm Archery and Fencing Club — for pupils in KS2(Year 3 

to Year 6) 
 

 3.15-4.15 pm Multi Sports Club—for pupils in KS1 (Reception, Year 1 
and Year 2) 

 
Fri am coach departure for Young Voices pupils 
  Yoga for Reception pupils and Otters Class 
 7 pm Young Voices Concert, Resorts World Arena Birmingham 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
Breakfast Club is £2.50 per day and is payable DAILY. 
 
As we continue to be a cashless school, if your child/ren attend 
Breakfast Club, please go into your child’s ParentPay account to 
pay the £2.50 on the day that they attend.  Thank you. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
Breakfast Club runs from 8 am until the start of school every 
school day during term time.   

IMPORTANT REMINDER 
 
In line with the school’s Health and Safety policy, we would remind you that parents/
carers are only permitted access through the staff car park to drop off and pick-up 
children when the pedestrian gates into school playground are locked. 
 
When using the staff car park during times when the pedestrian gates are locked (for 
example when  picking up for/bringing back from appointments) please drive slowly. 
 
Children must only cross the car park with an adult and small children must hold hands 
with their parent/carer to ensure that they do not run off. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in helping to ensure the safety of everyone. 



 
DIARY DATES 

2023-2024 
 

February 2024 
 
 23 Young Voices Concert 
 28 Life Education Visit 
 

March 2024 
 
 6 Otters Class Assembly 
 7 World Book Day 2024 - pyjama day! 
 11 Parents’ Evening 
 12 Y3/4 Federation Day -  reading theme 
 13 Year 5/6 Federation Day - Well-being theme 
 15 Doing Something Funny for Monday Comic Relief 2024 - Go “Red to 

Toe” 
  YMM visit - ‘Normalising Emotions’ for Years 3 and 4 
 18 Parents’ Evening 
 20 Year 1/2 Federation Day - Easter theme 
 21 Otters Class Assembly 
 

May 2024 
 
 3 YMM visit - ‘What is Mental Health?’ for Years 5 and 6 
 24 INSET day 
 

June 2024 
 
 3 Leavers’ and Class photographs 
 4 Sports Day at Soudley Recreation Ground 
 10 Bicycle mechanic in to service bikes for Year 6 pupils 
 11-12 Bikeability Training for Year 6 pupils 

18 Year 4 to “In the Net” at St White’s School 
25 Sports Day Reserve Date 
28 YMM transition visit for Years 5 and 6 

 

July 2024 
 
 22 INSET day 

CHARGE FOR DAMAGED BOOKS 
 
That due to an increasing number of books being returned to school 
in an unsatisfactory condition, there will be a charge incurred for any 
books that are returned to school damaged. 



 
Bedtime stories 
 

World Book Day is upon us in the next term- Thursday 7th March 2024.  To celebrate this 
year, we will be celebrating ‘Bedtime stories’.  We will encourage children to come to school 
dressed in their pyjamas for this day and they are welcome to bring a small teddy bear.  If 
children do not wish to wear pyjamas, they are encouraged to wear comfy clothing.  This is 
instead of dressing up. We will be reading a bedtime story in front of a ‘cosy fire’, drinking hot 
chocolate and eating biscuits.  Hot chocolate and biscuits will be provided by school. 
 

Book swap 
 

Children are also invited to take part in a very special book swap.  In each school, a table will 
be set up in the hall for children to bring in a book to donate and swap for another book of 
their choice.  It will be really lovely for the children to all be able to take a different book 
home at the end of the day to encourage reading for pleasure.  Please ensure books brought 
in are in good condition for the swap. 
 

Book Tokens 
 

Each child will be given a World Book Day token with a value of £1.  This can be exchanged 
for any one of the books below.  These can be redeemed from Thursday 15th February to 
Sunday 31st March. They are redeemable from the following stores: 
 

·Your local independent bookseller 
· Asda 
· Blackwell’s (selected stores only) 
· Sainsburys 
· Tesco 
· The Works 
· Waterstones 
· WHSmith 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the school office. 
Best wishes, 
Mrs Gibbs (Reading lead for the Federation) 





















Weekly Reminders: 
 

• Please ensure that Lunches are 
 ordered on ParentPay by 8.30 am 
 on the day they are required 
 

• For the Health and Safety of the 
children, parents must not bring 
their children through the staff car 
park when dropping off or picking 
up from school.   

  

 Children may only be brought 
through the staff car park when 
the pedestrian gates to the 
playground are locked during the 
school day, and then children 
must be escorted through the car 
park to keep them safe. 

 

• Please remember to inform the 
school office by 9.30 am each 
day, if your child is going to be 
absent from school.  

 

Thank you  

Appointments during school 
hours 
 

Please avoid arranging medical/dental 
appointments during the school day.   
 

We do know this cannot always be 
helped, however, appointments at the 
end of the school day (from 2 pm 
onwards) are far less disruptive to your 
child’s education than morning 
appointments please. 
 

Pupils should be collected from school 
with just enough time to allow to get to 
the appointment on time and, if the 
school day has not ended, they should 
be returned to school immediately 
afterwards please. 

 

You should also provide the school with 
a copy of your child’s appointment 
letter for the attendance register. 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 

THE DANGER ZONE! 
 
Parking on zig-zag lines is dangerous and can incur a fine if you 
are caught! 
 

Zig-zag lines are there for a reason; to allow good visibility for 
drivers to see pedestrians in high risk zones (ie on pedestrian 
crossings and outside of schools). 
 
Please do not put the lives of our children at risk by parking on the 
zig-zag lines outside of the school, even for the shortest time. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 





Although term time leave request forms are available from the office, this does 
not mean that holidays are authorized or the request will be granted. Please 
read the below regarding penalties:  




